

VOLUME 11 ISSUE 5 JANUARY 2022

President's message;

Dear Sister Zontians

Happy New Year 2022. May this year bring joy and laughter, peace and comfort to you all.

As we begin this new year of 2022, let us celebrate what was good and enjoyable. I know that for some 2021 was a difficult year and many of us were impacted with many different challenges. Going forward supporting each other, let us look ahead to what we can accomplish together.

Our Christmas party at the Conewango Club was a lot of fun, with laughter and surprises. Thank you to Melinda and the program committee for the great party. Thank you.

In the E-News from D4 dated December 19, our club's advocacy is recognized with a very nice picture for the 16 Days of Activism.

Now begins the busiest time for our club. The nominees for Women Who Make a Difference, Suvannah Zimmmerman Casey and Jan Graziano, were approved by email vote of the members. They will be recognized at our lunch meeting January 13th. The next service project is Women Are Wonderful and Free the Girls at JDFC on Saturday, February 12th.

Then LNL will be March 5th. So now is the time to connect with the sponsors you have for gifts. We will have a special money/lottery tree in honor of Barb Tubbs with the proceeds going to the library at LNL. Please bring either money or lottery tickets to our next meetings. All gifts should be to Marina by February 11th.

Our membership committee has been active with many good ideas for our 2 goals. One of our goals for the year is to recruit new members, so please ask women or men you know who might be interested about joining. Please invite them to a meeting or one of our activities.

Our other goal was to increase participation at meetings and activities. Please plan to attend the January meeting. Maybe we can add zoom to our in person meeting for those who are unable to attend in person for the lunch meeting.

Looking forward to seeing you all as we celebrate and work together in 2022.

Cheryl

62 DAYS TO LUCKY NUMBERS





62 DAYS AND COUNTING

WE still have 7 members that have not responded if they need LNL tickets. Even if you don't need tickets please let Terry or myself know. Below are important dates to remember.

January 13—Tickets will be distributed.

If your gift is a monetary one, it would be appreciated at this meeting so that we can go shopping for items. You can also mail a check directly to Marina Smith, 208 Connecticut Ave, Warren PA 16365

February 11—Gifts need to be submitted. They can be brought to our January or February Zonta meeting, or delivered to my house. I am home most evenings by 5 pm. Call or text me at 814-706-2505.

February 18—Gifts to be posted on our website and facebook

February 28—All virtual tickets to be returned

March 3—Virtual tickets to be sorted and put into envelopes so that they can be put into the correct boxes on the 4th

March 4—Set up at Conewango Club

March 5—THE BIG DAY!!!

The format of our Lucky Number Lunch will follow the same protocol as 2021. We will be posting photos on our website and on Facebook for the virtual ticket holders.

I am still in need of someone to print out the description cards for the Gifts and numbering of the starbursts for each gift.

MEMORIAL LNL MONEY/LOTTERY TREE

We will be having a memorial tree for our sister Barb Tubbs who passed away on November 23, 2021. All proceeds will go the Warren County Library. We will be collecting lottery tickets and monetary donations at our January and February meetings!

Amelia Earhart at Chautauqua Institution





A Chautauqua Archives photo shows Dr. Bestor welcoming Amelia Earhart after her landing on the 14th fairway of the Chautauqua Golf Course on July 20, 1929.

Tracy Kirchhoff, my co-worker, at Jamestown Kitchen and Bath, was at a jobsite at Chautauqua Institution and saw the picture on the left of Ameila Earhart and Dr Bestor, who was the president of Chautuauqa Institution at the time. I did some quick research and found out that she landed on the 14th fairway of the Chautauqua Golf Course on July 20, 1929.

Earhart arrived as part of a lecture circuit that followed her famous transatlantic flight in June 1928, a flight that made her the first woman to fly across the Atlantic Ocean, and which cemented her as a pivotal figure in 19th-century aeronautics.

"Stepping from the comfortably appointed plane as it came to rest on the fourteenth fairway, Miss Earhart, by her infectious smile, won her way immediately to the hearts of the crowd which had come to greet her," the Daily reported on July 22, 1929. "Taken by auto to the home of President and Mrs. Bestor, she was cheered by the people along the route. She, with Lieutenant Stevens, the pilot, and Mr. Hutchinson, mechanic, was entertained at luncheon at the President's home."

From her rendezvous with Arthur Bestor, Earhart proceeded to the Amphitheater, where she spoke about her 20-hour and 40-minute, 1928 flight as a passenger across the Atlantic in the tri-motored Fokker plane, Friendship.

By Chris Clements Chq. Daily

Annual Christmas Dinner at the Conewango Club. The white elephant gift exchange was a huge success.

I hope we continue it for years to come.









Vicki Stec was sworn in as a CASA volunteer.
Congratulations!!!